











NEWS AND NOTES (cont'd.)

Miss Frances Perkins, ILR visiting lecturer, attended the 30th anni-
versary of the Bureau of Labor Standards in Washington on November 17.
She spoke informally during the morning session on what the Bureau has done
to promote labor standards.
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Donn Coffee of the Metropolitan District Office represented the Scheol
at the instsllation of Dr. Seymour Eskow as president of Rocklend Community
College.

He also spoke on "Managing Personael and Work-Group Conflict” at the
Labor Rehabilitation Study CGroup of the New York City Central Labor Council,
and to the Honor Society of the Fashion Institute of Technology on "Barriers
to Delegation in Student Organizations."

William Tocmey of the Capital District end William Frank of the
Ithaca resident IIR staff met with a number of personnel directors to plen a
series of persomel seminarsafor private industry in the Capitel District
Area,

Mr. Toomey spoke on "Th:  Serviees of the Department of Labor
that Can be Utilized in Teaching College Level Coursed November 17 at a
College Conference sponsored by the U.S., Department of lLabor at Union Coliege.

Professor Ralph N. Campbell addressed the Industrisl Club of Syracuse
November 10 on "Current Challenges to Management.”

Lee snd Ell Reisman are parents of their third child, David, born
September 12 st Orenge, Californie, His mother, lee, formmerly worked in
the Administrative Asgsistant's Office.,

Assistant Desn Pobert Risley and Professor William Frank spoke to the
Niegara Frontier Chapter, Zmerican Society of Training Directors: Frank
spoke November 23 on "Management as & Communications System," end Risley
December 14 on "ITC Interest in Co-sponsoring s Training Conference.”

Eleanor Vogel, pert-time Metropolitan District secretary, recently
visited Spain where she enjoyed bullfights and flamenco dancing. Other
ports-of-call included the Casbah in Casablancsa, Portugel, and Majorca.

Three ILR faculty--Professors WNed Posen, Harrison Trice, and Harlan
Perrins are participating in a series of personnel workshops in the Metro-
politan area. Subjects covered are, respectively, "Selection end Role of
Firstline Supervisors,” "Developing and Administering an Effective Wage and
Salary Program,” and "The Alcoholic in Industry and the Role of the Personnel
Specislist.”




